U.C.W. - continued from page I7 .....

Letters of appreciation were received from Mrs. Ethel Smitheman, Women's Auxiliary of Rossport United Church and the McCausland Hospital Board of Governors.

A circular from the Planning Committee of Thunder Bay informed the members of a seminar being held in connection with International Women's Year at Confederation College from November 29th to December Ist, with each community in northwestern Ontario asked to send five delegates.

The supply and social assistance committee reported that cartons of clothing have been shipped to Thunder Bay and another of baby clothing and layette would be sent to Wayside Mission Church.

Mrs. Macadam, presenting the monthly report of the official Board meeting stated that Rev. Robert McLure, former Moderator of the United Church, would be the guest speaker at Marathon United Church on November 17th.

Tentative plans for a Christmas visit to Birchwood Terrace Home in Terrace Bay were made.

Plans were completed for the Christmas bazaar and tea to be held on November 30th in the Town hall from 2:30 to 5:00 p.m.

Mrs. Macadam read articles entitled Bandages for the Lepers and the Fellowship of the Least Coin.



Mr. Don L. Muir one of our representatives will be at

Filane's Motel in Schreiber on Thursday, November 21st, 1974

If you require financing to start, modernize, or expand your business, and are unable to obtain it elsewhere on reasonable terms and conditions, perhaps IDB can help you.



P. O. Box 878, Thunder Bay Tel: 623-2745

## REBEKAH'S MEETING:

At their November 13th meeting, Ruby Rebekah Lodge #279 planned their annual New Officers' tea for December 7th in the town hall. Members are asked to bring two articles for the Touch-and-Take table, in Christmas wrapping and with prices marked.

Mrs. Dora Weaver, acting for the D.D.P., and assisted by Mrs. Mavis Slater as Dep. Marshall, Mrs. Helen Wallace as Dep. Treasurer and Mrs. Lil Harris as Dep. Chaplain, installed Mrs. Mary Fay Green as treasurer of the lodge.

Mrs. Gladys Hamilton, reporting for the C.P. - Humanitarian Committee, stated the officers for this year are: Mrs. L. Harris, chair -man; Miss Irene Spicer, vice-chairman; Mrs. G. Hamilton, secretary; Mrs. Helen Wallace, treasurer, committee members being, Mesdames D. Weaver, G. Miller, J. Gilmore, G. Pollard and B. St. Amand.

Members were asked to bring gifts to the November 27th meeting which will be forwarded to residents in the I.O.O.F. Home in Barry, where their Christmas party will be held on December I3th - gifts to be wrapped and marked lady or gentleman.

An invitation was received from Agate Rebekah Lodge, Thunder Bay, to attend their functions on November 20th and December 6th.

Mrs. Norma Fummerton reported cards and flowers sent to hospitalized members or indisposed at home.

Mrs. Gladys Hamilton, N.G. and Mrs. Norma Fummerton, V.G. presided for the meeting.

## VISIT THE RUSTIC

## ROSSPORT INN

ROSSPORT, ONTARIO

WINTER HOURS:

• Licensed Rooms Open from 4 - 10 P.M. \*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

• Licensed Dining Room Specializing In: LAKE SUPERIOR TROUT - STEAK DINNERS DINING HOURS 6 P.M. to 9 P.M.

• Sunday Hours - 12 noon to 10 P.M.

SATURDAYS
HOT
LUFFET

RESERVATIONS
ARE
A MUST
CALL
824-2690

SUNDAYS ITALIAN FOOD

Licensed Under L.L.B.O. "OPEN YEAR ROUND"